Sent: Sunday, 16 November 2003 4:41 PM

To: Legal and Constitutional, Committee (SEN)

Subject: Submission to Australian Expatriates Inquiry

Patrick John David CURTIS

Wuhan CHINA 

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am one of a number of Australians working in China a English language instructors.

My motivation in working in this job is the fulfilment I receive from doing worthwhile work.

The work in China of Australian native English language instructors is of considerable benefit to the Commonwealth of Australia. That is technically, economically and in terms of the communication of social values such as democracy, rule of law, culture, morality, etc.

English language instructors in China are not particularly well paid by Australian standards. They obviously do what they do because they enjoy the cllenge.

Unlike Austrian civil servants or defence personnel working overseas, or people working in remote Aboriginal communities; people like myself, while continuing to pay tax in Australia, do not enjoy any tax breaks or other financial benefits such as pensions, etc. Fiscal recognition by the Australian government of work which is similarly of benefit to Australia, would be welcome.

Replies to my emails to the Australian Embassy/Consulate in Beijing would be welcome. I have only sent two messages this year to two separate departments, but had no reply. One was for myself, I hoped that I could get information about Australian social groups in Wuhan - I have since joined an expatriate cultural mailing list organised by a Danish woman. My second request was for information on behalf of a Medical Practioner at the Tongji Medical College who is planning to do post-doctoral studies at Curtin University. It is sad that ordinary Australians do not seen to rate a reply from our diplomatic or consular personnel. I appreciate that they must be busy people and economy of taxpayer resources is a good thing, but perhaps the priorities could be re-evaluated.

I would be glad to give further information on any particular issue if you wish.

I would like to submit that a questionnaire might facilitate the aquisition of information for the purposes of this inquiry.

PJD Curtis
